
TENDER 026/11 PROVISION OF BEACH LIFEGUARD PATROL SERVICES ATTACHMENT 1 

SCHEDULE OF ITEMS 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION UNIT OF MEASURE 

1. Beach Lifeguard Patrol Service – Sorrento Beach Lump Sum 

2. Beach Lifeguard Patrol Service – Hillarys Marina / Boat Harbour Lump Sum 

3. Beach Lifeguard Patrol Service – Mullaloo Beach Lump Sum 

4. Lifeguard – Monday to Friday Hourly Rate 

5. Lifeguard – Saturday Hourly Rate 

6. Lifeguard – Sunday Hourly Rate 
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TENDER 026/11 PROVISION OF BEACH LIFEGUARD PATROL SERVICES ATTACHMENT 2 

SUMMARY OF TENDER SUBMISSIONS 
 

Respondent 
& Description 
of Response 

Is it 
Compliant? 
Yes or No 

Comment Against Criteria 

Evaluation 
Score 

Price 
Season 1 Rank 

Capacity 
Demonstrated 
Experience in 

Providing Similar 
Services 

Demonstrated 
Understanding of 

the Required 
Tasks 

Social and 
economic effects 

on the local 
community 

All requirements 
have been met. 

Yes SLSWA managed 
Lifeguard services 
for nine Local 
Governments 
(including City of 
Joondalup) at 13 
beach locations over 
the past summer 
season through 28 
affiliated surf life 
saving clubs and 
seven support 
operations groups. 
SLSWA has access 
to over $2million 
worth of emergency 
and rescue 
communications 
equipment and 
infrastructure and is 
part of a national 
body Surf Life 
Saving Australia 
which regulations, 
policy, research and 
development and 
best practice 
originate. 

SLSWA has 
managed the 
previous CoJ Beach 
Lifeguard and Patrol 
service contracts 
over the past nine 
years and has 
developed a great 
understanding of the 
operations and patrol 
requirements.  In 
addition to services 
provided to the City 
of Joondalup, 
SLSWA listed nine 
other local 
authorities, including 
the City of Wanneroo 
and the Town of 
Cottesloe, as clients 
to whom they provide 
similar services, thus 
demonstrating 
current experience. 

It has successfully 
performed its 
obligations of 
previous Contracts 
for beach Lifeguard 
patrol services for 
the City.  The 
Submission included 
an outline of the 
methodology and 
approach it would 
undertake to meet 
the service 
requirements for the 
next three summer 
seasons.  Included 
was a description of 
how the Emergency 
Response Points 
function, with the 
provision of two 
lifeguards at each 
location per shift, as 
a minimum 
requirement. 

SLSWA’s principal 
location of business 
is in North Beach, 
with surf lifesaving 
clubs operating 
locally at Sorrento 
and Mullaloo.  At 
these clubs, 
members are offered 
the opportunities for 
local employment.  It 
also has a positive 
impact on the local 
economy by 
supporting suppliers 
of local goods and 
service, as well as 
the economic and 
social benefit of the 
nature of its business 
to the local 
community. 

85.17% $162,482 N/A 

 


